
  
STATE OF WASHINGTON  

DEPARTMENT OF SOCIAL AND HEALTH SERVICES  
Home and Community Living Administra�on  

 P.O. Box 45600 • Olympia, Washington 98504  
  

June 6, 2025  
  
  

AFH #2025-024  
                             ELIMINATION OF THE MEANINGFUL DAY ADD-ON 

Dear Adult Family Home Provider:  
  
The 2025 Washington State Legislature included the elimination of the Department of Social and 
Health Services’ Adult Family Home Meaningful Day add-on in the 2025-2027 Operating Budget as 
necessary to implement the budget.   
  
Providers are being notified via GovDelivery and through physical mailing. Please refer to the 
notice linked here for details.  
    

Sincerely,  

                for  
Amy Abbott, Director  
Residential Care Service  
  
DSHS: “Partnering with People”  
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https://www.dshs.wa.gov/sites/default/files/ALTSA/rcs/documents/afh/25-0516%20Meaningful%20day%20Provider%20notice%205-29%20v2.pdf
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